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AD HOC COMMITTEE ON HEMMING PLAZA SPECIAL MEETING

MINUTES

March 16, 2012
12 p.m.

Location: Don Davis Room, City Hall, 117 Duval Street
In Attendance: Council Member E. Denise Lee, Council Member Don Redman, Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council President Stephen Joost, Kelley Boree, Karen Bowling, Scott Wilson, Janice Billy. Ron Littlepage and Kevin Meerschaert.
Meeting convened: 1:32 p.m. March 13, 2012
Chair E. Denise Lee called the meeting to order. She expressed her disappointment that Kelley Boree, Parks and Recreation director, had been instructed by the Administration not to attend the March 7 meeting of the Ad Hoc Hemming Plaza Committee. She stressed that Ms. Boree’s position with the city and her experience is a valuable asset to the committee and its work. She complimented Ms. Boree on her leadership and work already completed by the Hemming Plaza Sub-Committee.
At 1:38 p.m. Council President Stephen Joost joined the meeting.

Chairperson Lee read a letter addressed to Mayor Alvin Brown that voiced her concern about Ms. Boree’s absence. It was signed by committee members Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Don Redman and Council Member Lee. Chairman Lee expressed her disappointment that she had not received an official response to the letter, which was hand-delivered to the mayor’s office on March 7.
Ms. Boree thanked Council Member for the kind words and support and reassured the committee that her absence was caused by a sudden lack of personnel in the Parks and Recreation department.
Ms. Lee emphasized that she wanted Ms. Boree to be at the subsequent committee meetings. She repeated that its charge is to have a report presented to Council President Joost by the end of March.

Council President Joost said he echoed Chairperson Lee’s sentiments and emphasized that Hemming Plaza is the door step to City Hall and called it one of the most important parks in the city. He expressed his “personal wish” that Ms. Boree continue with the committee.
Council Member Redman expressed his disappointment about Ms. Boree’s absence and said she was an important part of this process.

Ms. Boree assured the committee that she would remain part of the committee and would also be involved in the Sub-Committee until the report is turned in to President Joost at the end of March.

The meeting adjourned at 2 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Dan Macdonald, ECA District 8.

